

## HADDON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF EDUCATION

## Broadcast

Dear Haddon Township School District Community,

During dismissal today at Haddon Township High School, two gentlemen stood with a large sign that read "REPENT" in large letters and other religious verbiage in smaller font. One of the men also spoke into a megaphone while declaring his religious beliefs. Please be advised that these individuals were not associated with the school district in any way, nor were they associated with any clubs or connected to our assemblies today, which focused on developing healthy habits and abstaining from drugs and alcohol. When school officials noticed these individuals, we immediately notified Haddon Township Police as a preventative measure. However, since they were standing on public property between a sidewalk and a curb, these individuals were entitled to a "peaceful protest." When students exited the building, they wisely ignored these individuals, and dismissal was without incident. Following our student dismissal, these individuals vacated the area.

-Sincerely,

Robert J. Fisicaro, Ed. D. Superintendent